Dean Paul B. Lawson, College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Lawson:

I have your letter of April 23rd about Francis Laird and Theodore E. Lehmann, and am able to reply in part to your inquiry.

Francis Laird was enrolled in Mr. Shenk's 3:30 conditioning class last fall. He had a hospital excuse for two months on account of an appendectomy, but since Mr. Shenk is out on a speaking tour the early part of this week we will check with him upon his return, and report to you.

Theodore E. Lehmann had a hospital classification of "C", and a Selective Service classification of "4F". He, therefore, did not take the course.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

PCA . AH